



Cllr P Nash (Chairman)  
 Werrington North: Cllr JA Fox, Cllr JR Fox & Cllr S Lane  
 Werrington South: Cllr C Burton, Cllr D Fower & Cllr P Thacker  
 Paston: Cllr D Day, Cllr S Day & Cllr L Gilbert  
 Walton: Cllr C Day & Cllr N Sandford

**DRAFT MINUTES**

***of a meeting of the Neighbourhood Council (N&W2) - Gunthorpe, Paston, Walton and Werrington Community Committee held at the Ken Stimpson Community School on 1 March 2010***

**\*\*PLEASE NOTE THAT THESE MINUTES REMAIN DRAFT UNTIL CONFIRMED AT THE NEXT MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE\*\***

**MEMBERS PRESENT:**

Chairman Cllr Nash  
 Paston Cllr S Day  
 Walton Cllrs C Day and Sandford  
 Werrington North Cllrs J Fox, J R Fox and Lane  
 Werrington South Cllrs Fower and Thacker

**OFFICERS PRESENT:**

Alison Ivatt Neighbourhood Management, PCC  
 Adrian Chapman Head of Neighbourhood Services, PCC  
 Barry Kirk Transportation and Development Group Manager, PCC  
 Mark Swift Landscape Officer, PCC  
 Peter Tebb Traffic Manager, PCC  
 Alex Daynes Democratic Services, PCC

**Others Present:**

Inspector Dominic Glazebrook Cambridgeshire Constabulary

42 Members of the public

ITEM	DISCUSSION AND ACTIONS	ACTION
1. Apologies	None	
2. Declarations of Interest	None	
3. Minutes of the last meeting	<p>The minutes from the meeting held 14 December were approved subject to notice being made that:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>detailed and lengthy debate took place in choosing the name of the Committee in paragraph 3.2 and;</li> <li>over 20 members of the community expressed their opposition to the allocation of allotments at the Gunthorpe</li> </ul>	

	Recreation ground off Hallfields Lane in paragraph 4.2.	
4 Discussion on notice boards	<p>The Chairman agreed that the order of the agenda was changed to allow discussion on the information contained on the notice boards that had been displayed including the Annual Scheme of Works, Bus Service and sustainable transport and You Said We Did. During discussions afterwards, the main topics raised included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Greater notification and publicising of the notice boards should have been given.</li> <li>• Information was needed on potential schemes for future years and how best to inform communities of this.</li> <li>• A report on how schemes are prioritised could be presented in future.</li> </ul>	
4. Community Action Plans	<p>The Neighbourhood Manager introduced a community action planning document which would help to form the Community Action Plan. Attendees were advised it was a working document and could be added to and changed. Attendees were requested to list other important issues to include in the document. Following discussions, the main topics raised included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Condition of footpaths and pavements</li> <li>• Increase of police numbers – Inspector Glazebrook advised that it was possible to increase police numbers in a community but it would mean funding was removed from other areas.</li> <li>• Inspector Glazebrook advised that continued lobbying of central government could help increase resources for Cambridgeshire Constabulary.</li> <li>• Police per head of population was reported as lower in Peterborough than in similar areas of the country – around 160 short.</li> <li>• Policing in Morland Court not visible enough (Paul Spencer, resident) – Inspector Glazebrook advised this was taken seriously and work had been done with the Housing department and interventions had been made.</li> <li>• Community Planning Events were not accessible to many people as held during the daytime – Neighbourhood Manager advised more events were planned over the next few months to be held at different times of the day.</li> </ul>	
5. Open Spaces	<p>The Neighbourhood Manager requested those in attendance consider issues relating to Open Spaces that affected their communities. This information would be fed into the Community Action Plan.</p> <p>8.30pm Cllr Fower leaves</p> <p>Following discussions, the main issues raised included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Lighting on Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) behind Walton allotments (Ray Stokes, Walton Action Group) – lights still not on or working - Mark Swift, PCC, responded that lights will be switched on shortly, work is being finalised.</li> <li>• Cuckoo's Hollow (David Hedges, Werrington</li> </ul>	

	<p>Neighbourhood Council) – need a management plan for this and other areas to determine future use and provision.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Disabled Access (Bryan Tyler, Disability Forum Manager) – more facilities needed in open spaces – get right first time then no need for continued spending</li> <li>• Mark Swift advised an Open Space strategy was being developed and comments will be fed back to this.</li> <li>• Cllr Sandford advised a draft Open Spaces strategy went to Council in 2005 but was never implemented – empty green spaces needed developing and improving.</li> <li>• Shrubs being removed by Council, why? – Mark Swift advised that some shrubs were old and untidy and some created safety risks and therefore had been removed – currently no replacement policy.</li> <li>• David Hedges suggested that local volunteers might be able to prune or replace shrubs.</li> <li>• The Neighbourhood Manager advised funding for Neighbourhood Councils was being finalised before projects such as Cuckoo’s Hollow improvements could be funded.</li> </ul> <p><b>ACTION:</b></p> <p>Adrian Chapman invited Cllr John Fox to discuss plans for Cuckoo’s Hollow with other interested parties and use as a pilot scheme for other areas of the city.</p>	AC/Cllr Fox
6. Site Allocation Development Plans	<p>Maps were provided outlining the proposed development sites for the North and West 2 area. The Neighbourhood Manager advised that the formal consultation process would begin in the next few months and requested any questions or comments for planning officers were submitted on the maps provided.</p>	
7. Open Session	<p>Attendees were given opportunity to ask questions and raise issues affecting the area they lived in. These included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Grant from local government decreasing, how does this affect Neighbourhood Councils? (Chair of NEast Neighbourhood Panel) – Adrian Chapman advised lots of work was being done to ensure services remained through efficiency savings.</li> <li>• An estimated 25,000 job losses in local Councils is predicted, how would this area be affected? – Adrian Chapman advised that 400 posts had already been removed from the City Council and trade unions had been consulted in this process.</li> <li>• Local residents from Hallfields Lane area of Paston had recently handed a petition to Council with over 500 signatures to stop allotment developments on the neighbouring recreation ground (Chris Pallons).</li> <li>• Parking at Werrington Centre (David Hedges) – recently obligation for owners to provide community parking was removed. When will new car park plans be produced by the city council? Neighbourhood Manager will provide a response.</li> <li>• Cllr S Day advised that all Councillors in Paston Ward</li> </ul>	AI

	<p>were opposed to the allotment development on the recreation grounds mentioned earlier and were working to stop this.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b></p> <p>Neighbourhood Manager to provide a response to Mr Hedges regarding parking at Werrington Centre.</p>	
8. Next Meeting	The date of the next meeting would be confirmed after Full Council on 14 April 2010.	

**Meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.**